
Date : 24-07-2017

CIRCULAR No.92/2017
To
All Members of the Association

Sub: PF FOR CITIZENS OF NEPAL AND BHUTAN

1. Queries have been received from the Members as to the status of the
Citizens from the Nepal and Bhutan, if employed in the Establishment,
whether they should be treated as �International Workers� for the purpose
of EPF Scheme.

2. The Government of India, Ministry of Labour and Employment, in exercise
of powers conferred under Section 6A read with sub-Section (1) of
Section 7 of the EPF Act,has amended the Pension Scheme, as applicable
to the Nepal and Bhutan citizens. The Amended Scheme clearly stipulates
that the Nepal as well as Bhutan Nationals should be treated as �Indian
Workers� for the purpose of Pension and PF and not as International
Workers. A copy of the Gazette of India dated 2.11.2016 is enclosed for
the information of the Members.
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